

# **Monthly Agenda – St Andrews Community Council**

January 2018 – Meeting 8th January in the Burgh Chambers of St Andrews Town Hall. The meeting is audio-recorded to assist the secretary in producing the minutes. Members are politely reminded to indicate to the Chair if they have a declaration of interest in any agenda item.

**0.**

## **1. Apologies**

## **2. Minutes of December 2017**

Read for accuracy in matters of substance – harangue the secretary for minor errors (spelling etc) outwith the meeting.

## **3. Presentations**

## **4. Fife Councillors**

**4.1. Jane Ann Liston**

**4.2. Dominic Nolan**

**4.3. Brian Thomson**

**4.4. Ann Verner**

## **5. Planning Committee**

### **5.1. Planning Committee Reports**

see reports attached.

## **6. Matters Arising from Previous Meetings**

**6.1. Reports from Representatives**

**6.2. St Andrews Entryway Signposts**

**6.3. Whyte-Melville Fountain**

**6.4. Marriage Registration**

**6.5. Any Other Matters Arising**

## **7. From Committees**

**7.1. Recreation**

**7.2. General Purposes**

**7.3. 200 Club**

**7.4. Health, Education & Welfare Committee**

**7.5. Rail Committee**

## **8. New Business**

## **9. Reports from Office Bearers**

**9.1. Chair**

## 9.2. Treasurer see report on the CC website

## 9.3. Membership Secretary

## 9.4. Secretary

### 9.4.1. Correspondence – Appendix A.

## 10. Any Other Competent Business

*Please notify Chair of AOCB items before the start of the meeting or at the break. Hint: Given that the end of the meeting is often taken in something of a rush, unless items are urgent it might be better to submit them for next meeting's New Business.*

---

### Appendix A Correspondence

13/12/17	Carol Dunn Fife Council	Email re road closure – 8-15 <sup>th</sup> January by Lawhead School Hepburn Gardens entrance to Craigtoun Road
11/12/17	Ordnance Survey	Email response to application for access to OSMA
07/12/17	David Queripel @Montgomery-Forgan	Email PAN re Craigtoun Meadows Holiday Park extension plan
13/12/17	Barbara Porter NEF Community Hub	Email with attached letter requesting financial assistance to help fund leasehold in Tom Morris Drive for Hub's work
18/12/17	Sandra Hughes, St Andrews University	Invite to A CELEBRATION OF TOWN AND GOWN IN ST ANDREWS with Sally Mapstone, Principal on 25/01/18 2 Younger Hall
18/12/17	Carolyn Bell, Fife Council	Email re Resource Strategy Workshop @ St Andrews University
December 2017	Tony Waterston	Emails about attending CC to give an update on SASC Plans

---

### APPENDIX B: Minutes of the Meeting of Monday 13<sup>th</sup> November 2017

#### 1. Sederunt: Community Councillors Penny Uprichard (Planning Convenor), Dr Ian Goudie, Judith Harding, Greg Newman and Alistair Newton

Apologies: Izzy Corbin, Penelope Fraser and Callum MacLeod

#### 2. Minute takers: JH/AN

3. Minutes: The Minutes of the Meeting of Monday 30<sup>th</sup> October 2017 were approved.

4. Matters Arising: Applications mentioned in the Minutes of the Meeting of Monday 30<sup>th</sup> October 2017 were reviewed in discussion by the Committee

#### 5. Recent Applications:

17/00776/NMV- University Hall- No comment

16/03063 - See next item -

17/03021/FULL - Amendment to 16/03063: Old Course Hotel, replacement rooflight - No comment

17/03320/FULL - Replacement of "rainwater goods" at St Andrews Church, Queens Terrace - No comment

17/03389/TCA - 58 South Street – tree work - No comment

---

17/03415/NMV - Agnes Blackadder Hall, omit link, landscaping, internal reconfiguration - No comment

17/01737/NMV - Agnes Blackadder Hall – Cycle storage - No comment

17/02796/FULL - 7 Howard Place – patio doors and canopy at rear - No comment

17/03400/FULL - 28 North Castle Street, Tower flat replacement windows/external alterations - No comment

17/03404/LBC - 28 North Castle Street, Tower flat - No comment

17/03484/TCA - 7 St Leonard's Road, tree work - No comment

6. Licensing Applications - none

7. Items for noting or action:

a. Western Extension - Application for road and roundabout on A91

b. Abbey Park - Delayed

c. Albany Park - To be confirmed

d. Proposed bollards in Argyle Street car park - PU to enquire

e. Number of proposed tourist beds, lodges and hotels - Noted

f. Internet access at Planning Committee meetings/TV screen - AN referred to his email to the Planning Committee on this topic, dated 25<sup>th</sup> October. He reiterated his concerns that the CC might purchase equipment which would not be kept under CC control, but would be fixed to a wall in a room at the Students' Union, to be used for internet access to planning application detail during Planning Committee meetings. This would mean that CC's access to the equipment would be restricted to only two evenings per month, for only one purpose and in only one location. He felt that a more effective use of CC funds would be to buy a portable data projector, which could be kept under the control of the CC and used on many more occasions. JH again agreed with this view.

g. Western Extension Traffic - PU again reminded the Committee of comments in Colin Buchanan's 2003 report, on the likelihood of gridlock in the town, in relation to potential developments.

8. AOCB - none

9. Time & Date of next Meeting - 7.30 pm on Monday 27<sup>th</sup> November 2017